GREENTHUMB LANDSCAPE SERVICE

OPERATING EXPENSE ANALYSIS

199-

We have seen many changes at Greenthumb Landscape Service this year.  An explanation of the Quarterly Income Statement for 199- is worthwhile.  After much analysis we have decided to place our advertising with our local radio station, WDOV.  We have developed a comprehensive advertising program that runs year-round in an effort to develop business during our lighter winter months.  The lower expense and income figures for the first quarter reflects the closing of our service center during the month of February.  The policy to close in February is under review for this winter, since we hae developed and sold additional contracts for snow removal.  The executive committee will be meeting to develop a vacation system for full-time employees so that the center is staffed at all times.  For winter services, we are contemplating the purchase of another snow removal vehicle to increase our capabillity.  We are aware that our snow handling equiptment must be keep in good repair to avoid the breakdowns we experienced last winter.  These factors will cause increases in repair and depreciation expenses for next year which should be offset by our increased revenues.

Our salaries expenses varies with the season.  We are continuing the practice of maintaining a core full-time staff while hiring additional part-time staff for the peak service periods of the year.  This has worked well in the past; however, we are being pressured to increase benifits for our full-time employees.

The high expenses for supplies in the third quarter reflect the increase in our full landscaping service.

We are always striving to improve our service to our customers and community, and continue to monitor our expenditures while increasing our client base.

